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Open House with DG Zoë Vandermeulen 

 

Mark your Calendars for Tuesday, September 12th for our first OPEN HOUSE event with 

our very own District Governor Zoe!  This will be a chance for you to bring a guest that 

perhaps doesn’t know about Rotary, and have a nice lunch networking and introducing our 
Rotary Club to our guests.  We will of course pay for your guest to have lunch! This event will 

be our regularly scheduled meeting time.   Please submit your Guest(s)t name to Robin 
Whalen so we can keep track of how many we can expect! 

___________________________________________________________________ 

September Birthday’s to Rich Allman, Brittany 

Hall, Jesse Katen, Jeff Lake 

 
October  Happy Birthday’s to ANY ONE WE HAVE 
MISSED!  NO OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS! 

 

Have a great year! 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Binghamton Noon Rotary Club #64 Newsletter by Vikki Collazo 



September 2017 

Dear Rotarians,     PRESIDENT’S PARLOR 
 
I’m very happy to invite you into the “President’s Parlor” for the very first time! First, I’d like to 
sincerely thank our own Vikki Collazo for her incredible work on our club’s newsletter. In 
addition to her tireless work on the newsletter, Vikki also serves our club as the chair of our 
Community Service committee. Not only does she take initiative, but she shows exquisite 
follow-through and she’s a positively delightful person to be around. She is absolutely the 
quintessential and ideal Rotarian! 
 
Becoming president of a club such as ours is, I’m finding, an enormous but rewarding 
challenge. I find myself working on Rotary work every day and find there’s still more to be 
done! I certainly don’t mind as I am deeply inspired and encouraged by my fellow Rotarians 
(who have also become my closest friends). 
 
I hope that you are enjoying our Rotary Spotlights--the intention of which is to demystify the 
workings of our club and to shed light on how we function.  
 
I urge you to invite a prospective member to our club for lunch at our Open House 
on September 12 at the usual time and place. We will be joined by District Governor Zoe 
Vandermeulen and we will dispense with the usual meeting structure so that our members 
and guests can feel free to socialize and enjoy their lunch. Please keep in mind that every 
Rotarian is invited to bring a prospective member as their guest that day for a free lunch 
provided by the club. Our hope is that by getting new “people of action” introduced to our 
club, they might consider joining and adding their 
talents and commitment to service to our own! 
 
I’m always open to suggestions and I love to hear 
from you! Please never hesitate to reach out. 
 
Your friend in Rotary, 
 
Jesse 

__________________________________________________________ 

Mark your Calendar:   
We will NOT have meetings on: Tues., December 26, 2017 or Tues., January 2, 2018 

**Chamber Thanksgiving Luncheon, Tuesday, November  14th, 2017 

 @ The McKinley 12N-1:30PM 

__________________________________________________________ 

 



Welcome New Members! 

     
Carole Coppens     Cindy Olbrys 
YWCA, Binghamton    Binghamton University 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

Speakers and Guests 
Thank you to our Speakers and Guests for July and August! 

             

         Charlie Compton, WSKG    Bob Brazill, ACHIEVE 

                
Justine Lewis (& Family)    Ray Serowik, EMS in Broome County 



What is Rotary? 
When asked, “What is Rotary?” many individuals will say that it is a group of older men that meet for 
lunch weekly or an organization that brings in exchange students.   I have even heard someone say, it is 
a “roundabout!”  So what is it anyway?  Rotary is a volunteer, international, non-sectarian, service 
organization comprised of 1,200,000 members within 200 countries of the world.  Its power lies in its 
ability to bring leaders and technical experts who share a mutual mission to improve health, support 
education and alleviate poverty.  Working as partners it achieves lasting change through the 
combination of local oversight and the resources of an international organization.  
 

Since 1985, joined by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation and the World Health Organization, 
Rotary members have helped immunize more than 2.5 billion children against polio.  Its mission is for 
the eradication of this dreaded disease from the face of the earth within the next few years. 

In the past year over 1,165 global grants and programs totaling $70 million have been directed to 
humanitarian projects, scholarships and vocational training teams.  The results of these efforts have 
helped fight disease, provided clean water, saved mothers and children, supported education, 
promoted peace and helped the economy of local communities.  

The Rotary Foundation has consistently been given the highest rating of four (4) stars by Charities 
Navigator, an American independent charity watchdog organization that evaluates charitable 
organizations in the United States.  It also was ranked third in CNBC’s annual list of “Top 10 Charities 
Changing the World.”  

And what has it done for our community?  We are located in an area of New York State that has 
experienced huge economic downslides.  Once prosperous, we have lost most of our major industries 
and their employment.  Our citizens leave due to tax restraints, and our young people seek a more 
stable and productive way of life elsewhere.  We have been inundated with flooding and recently a 
drug war has taken its toll.  But despite the “doom and gloom,” what is remarkable is what our 
Rotarians in Upstate New York have accomplished in these past few years, because we are Rotarians.   

Our Rotary District 7170 encompasses seven counties – Broome, Delaware, Chenango, Cortland, 
Otsego, Tioga, and Tompkins.  To date we have 1360 members – men and women of all nationalities 
and creeds who meet at various times throughout the week.   With all the problems and dilemmas 
that we have experienced within our communities, we have still been able to make a big difference in 
the world.  

We have been awarded Rotary global grants that will bring clean water to Nepal, Haiti, Costa Rica 
and Uganda, as well as a grant in India that will help woman shed poverty and become independent. 
 We have contributed to two international scholarships and bought an Eeg machine to a hospital in 
Turkey. Computers and school supplies were sent to Lesotho, Africa.  We have supplied beds for an 
orphanage in Liberia, a Human Heart Valve Tissue Bank in Sri Lanka, helped build a pond for a 
Children’s Home in Kenya, contributed to maternal & child health in Guatemala, brought toilets to the 
Dominican Republic, helped free a village from slavery and built a rice farm in Africa.  

And what about our own communities?   Rotarians have built handicapped ramps, furnished robotic 
materials for schools, supplied food pantries, and purchased winter coats, diapers for children, 
beautification tools, musical instruments, and library shelves.  It has built community gardens, 
playgrounds, underwritten conferences on drug abuse, brought hand washing awareness to young 
people and even underwrote a book for preschoolers about their community – and recently we were 
awarded a grant for over $107,000 to help fight the epidemic of drug addiction that has enveloped 
our communities.  



Our district is small in comparison to others around the world and not wealthy – but just look what we 
have accomplished – thanks to Rotary, its grant process and its networking!  Our contributions to The 
Rotary Foundation and are willingness to give “Service Above Self” has enabled this to happen.  We 
have risen above our own difficulties and helped others around the world and within our own 
communities.  We are very proud to be Rotarians.   

Lana Rouff, Member of The Rotary Club of Binghamton and Past District Governor 

For more information about finding a Rotary club near you go to Rotary.org. 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

    

The Rotary Foundation was named the world's outstanding foundation for 2016 by the 
Association of Fund-raising Professionals (AFP).  

This award is very significant and comes during the 100th anniversary. 

  

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Keep up to date with our District webpage:  http://www.rotarydistrict7170.org/ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Weekly Raffle Prizes are needed!! 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

http://www.rotarydistrict7170.org/


JULY ð DECEMBER 2017 DUTIES 

Date Greeter Raffle Invocation Music Foundation Minute
July 11, 2017 Frances TraficanteDave Hayko George CummingsJeff Lake Mary Surdey
July 18, 2017 Jackie Sands Jake Leet Elaine Miller Ken Miller Rich Allman
July 25, 2017 Lana Rouff Linda Biemer Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Dave Hayko

August 1, 2017 Linda Biemer Suzanne Clark Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Cathy Williams
August 8, 2017 Tonia Thompson Vikki Collazo Joe Sellepack Jeff Lake Frances Traficante

August 15, 2017 Vikki Collazo Alan Piaker Rich Griffis Ken Miller Marci Goodwin
August 22, 2017 Margaret Tatich Woody Walls George CummingsBrittany Hall Lana Rouff
August 29, 2017 Paul Pool Frances Traficante Elaine Miller Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin

September 5, 2017 Ed Morton Elaine Miller Cathy Williams Jeff Lake Mary Surdey
September 12, 2017 Ann Machlin Kevin Drumm Dave Gouldin Ken Miller Rich Allman
September 19, 2017 Kevin Drumm Rick Christ Joe Sellepack Brittany Hall Dave Hayko
September 26, 2017 Marci Goodwin Maureen Wilson Rich Griffis Rich Griffis Cathy Williams

October 3, 2017 Jacklyn Boushie-BombardRobyn Callaway George CummingsJeff Lake Frances Traficante
October 10, 2017 Robin Alpaugh Jake Leet Elaine Miller Ken Miller Marci Goodwin
October 17, 2017 Bruce Condie Dori May Ganisin Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Lana Rouff
October 24, 2017 Jim Broschart Dave Hayko Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin
October 31, 2017 Charlie Feldman Jake Leet George CummingsJeff Lake Mary Surdey

November 7, 2017 Robyn Callaway Linda Biemer Elaine Miller Ken Miller Rich Allman
November 14, 2017 Teddy Aribisala Suzanne Clark Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Dave Hayko
November 21, 2017 Christine Weiss Vikki Collazo Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Cathy Williams
November 28, 2017 Jake Leet Alan Piaker Joe Sellepack Jeff Lake Frances Traficante
December 5, 2017 Judy Siggins Woody Walls Rich Griffis Ken Miller Marci Goodwin

December 12, 2017 Elaine Miller Jackie Sands George CummingsBrittany Hall Lana Rouff
December 19, 2017 Frances TraficanteElaine Miller Elaine Miller Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin
December 26, 2017 Vikki Collazo Kevin Drumm Cathy Williams Jeff Lake Mary Surdey  

*If you should need to change your date, please reach out to the group and 
secure and alternate.  Thank you! 

 

Art by Christine Forster 

 (Frances Traficante’s Daughter) Christine’s art was showcased in the Tioga Room of Holiday 
Inn after First Friday for the Club to enjoy.  These are only two of many.  Thank you Christine! 

      

 

 

____________________________________________________________________ 



July/August   

¶ Clean up downtown Binghamton with Broome County Clean-up Crew 
¶ Toothpaste, toothbrush, Hairbrush Drive for the Children’s Home 
¶ Rotary Tent at Spiedie Fest 
¶ ERRS 10k at PorchFest   Keep up the good work!!! 

 

 

BACKPACK REPACKS 

 

Johnson City Backpack Repacks 
Tuesday, September 26, 4:30 PM - 6 PM (1.5 hours) 

8 slots remaining (AS OF 8/31/2017) 

666 Reynolds Road, Johnson City 13790 

 
The Backpack Program™ provides children who are at risk of hunger with a bag of nutritious, 
easy to prepare food each Friday during the school year. This program fills the gap left when 
children do not have access to free and reduced priced school meals on weekends and breaks. 
Packs are distributed discreetly through participating schools to ensure confidentiality. 

 

YOU MUST SIGN UP ON FOODBANK OF THE SOUTHERN TIER õS WEBSITE 

BELOW IN ORDER TO VOLUNTEER!!!  

https://www.foodbankst.org/volunteer  

 

https://foodbankst.volunteerhub.com/event/index/4858126
https://www.foodbankst.org/volunteer

